N E W S L E T T E R Volume XIX Issue 2 April, 2011

Calendar of Events

April 20	Wed. 6:30 Board meeting	May 31	Tues. 6 p.m. Trap
-	7:00 Gen. meeting	June 1	Wed. 5:30 p.m.22 league
April 27	Wed. 5:30 .22 League	June 7	Tues. 6 p.m. Trap
May 1	Sun. Noon Work Day	June 8	Wed. 5:30 .22 league
May 3	Tues. 6 p.m. Trap shooting	June 14	Tues. 6 p.m. Trap
May 4	Wed. 5:30 .22 League	June 15	Wed. 5:30 .22 league
May 10	Tues. 6 p.m.		6:30 p.m. Board meeting
May 11	Wed. 5:30 .22 League		7:00 p.m. Gen. Meeting
May 17	Tues. 6 p.m. Trap	June 21	Tues. 6 p.m. Trap
May 18	Wed. 5: 30 .22 League	June 22	Wed. 5:30 p.m. 22 league
	6:30 Board meeting	June 28	Tues. 6 p.m. Trap
	7:00 p.m. Gen. meeting	June 29	Wed. 5:30 p.m.22 league
May 24	Tues. 6 p.m. Trap		
May 25	Wed. 5:30 .22 league		

SPRING WORK DAY

May 1st, Sunday, at noon we're asking members to come out to the club to help with our spring clean up. Bring gloves, rakes and shovels to clean up our grounds after the snow has melted and before fishing season starts. We hope to see you there.

APRIL MEETING

Plan to attend our April club meeting. We have some projects we'd like to discuss. The Friends of NRA has money to distribute to clubs and organizations all over Wisconsin. Bill Wintlend of Dairyland is on the committee that awards grant money for worthwhile projects. He will be our guest speaker and will answer questions from members and tell us what we need to do to submit a grant request.

.22 LEAGUE

The .22 silhouette league will be starting on April 27th at 5:30 p.m. and will run ten weeks. This is a handicap league, open to anyone, .22 long rifle only, any sight, shot offhand at 100 yards. As there was last year, there will be a small fee of \$4 per night to cover expenses.

TRAP SHOOTING

As indicated above, trap shooting will begin on May 3, Tuesday, at 6 p.m. the charge to shoot will be the same as last year, \$3.50 per round for members and \$4 per round for nonmembers. Any member interested in learning to pull, score and learn to maintain the trap machine is welcome. We'd like to have several members with this knowledge to give Sheila and Gordy a break once in a while.

WINTER PELLET LEAGUE

Winter pellet league wrapped up its last night of shooting on March 15th. The race for high scratch score was neck and neck throughout the entire 11 weeks. Final results showed Pete Heisler with high scratch score of 2696 out of a possible 3300 over Tom Jones, but Tom had the High Handicap score. Most improved shooter was Rick Reichert, who raised his average by 5.3 points despite the fact that his rear sight kept coming loose. Incidentally, both Pete and Rick are nonmembers, so if you know of anyone who would be interested in shooting with us, bring them along next winter, we'd love to have more participation.

PAST DUE MEMBERS

The following names will be removed from our membership roles for nonpayment of dues: John Weber, Monte Morse, Ron Kubarek, Gary Hammond, Ron Desecki, Jeff Becklund, Terry Runge, David Frane and John Prickette. Those of you, who have gate keys, please return them and your deposit will be refunded immediately.

NEW MEMBERS

We'd like to welcome Cal Wood and Grant Lamont, of Hayward and Johanna Johnson and Linda Free of Moline, IL and Hayward, new members since our January newsletter. Hope to see you on the range.